Minutes from Steering Group Meeting 4/2/24 3pm
Attendees: Alison, Kate, Carol, Theresa, Valerie, Rosemarie, Sheila, Roe 
Apologies: Jackie
Review last SG meeting 12/11/23
· All actions were carried out.
Feedback from Christmas events
· All felt the Christmas concert had gone very well, particularly because it was more Christmassy than the previous year. It was good to have Jim from Willen Hospice there.
· Carol singing at the Rose and Crown was fun and lead to us gaining two new choir members.

· SG members loved the talent and social evening and would like to do it again.

Christmas Concert 2024
· We have provisional dates of Friday 13th (evening) or Sunday 15th (afternoon) December. SG to vote for which they think is best.
· TS questioned whether we stick with Hartwell Community Centre or move to a larger venue. If we move, it will need to be further afield such as Towcester or Milton Keynes. If we do move, we will need to share with another group (not another choir) so that we get enough ticket sales to fill a bigger venue.

· TS suggested that if we don’t use Hartwell at Christmas then we could do a summer concert there to raise funds for the choir. SG felt we should do this anyway. Ideas included that we could do it with an afternoon tea or a BBQ.

· It was felt that it would change the vibe if we moved venue. Agreed to explore the options further and give it more thought and discussion at the next meeting.

Workshop ideas and provisional date
· Due to lack of large venues in Hanslope, TS thought that we could possibly have a joint workshop with Greens Norton and hold it at Greens Norton Community Centre. IR to speak to Greens Norton and see what they think.
· Provisional date of Saturday 11th May.

· IR to run the day. We need to know his fee for this.

· Thought that if we do have a bigger venue, we could throw the event open to people outside of the choir too.

Choir dates 2024
· Music for Willen 8th March. 29 choir members signed up for this. Jim from Willen has made a poster – TS to send round for members to share. We need to know IR fee for this charity event.
· MK Festival Saturday 1st June in Campbell Park. Details to come.

· Towcester Mid-Summer Festival 21-23 June (Fri-Sun). We have registered interest to take part (not in the competition part). Don’t yet know which of the three days it will be.

· Hanslope Craft Fair Saturday 26th March. Discussed this and whilst we enjoy performing at the fairs, it is costly and doesn’t lead to us gaining new members. Given we are already doing the Willen event in March it was agreed that we would not perform at the craft fair this time.

Making Music Group Membership
· We became full members of Making Music at the start of January. This includes insurance.
· KM explained that since joining, she and TS have been doing a lot of research into the best structure for the choir, given we now have an income in excess of £5,000.

· We considered becoming a charitable organisation, and due to our income level this would also mean we would have to register with the charity commission and have our accounts audited each year. A benefit would be that we could reclaim gift aid on subs (although this requires a lot of work to set up and process). Drawbacks are that the structure would be very formal, with SG members voted in at AGMs, SG members needing to be trustees and us no longer being able to support other charities unless they had the same charitable aims as the choir.
· Our conclusion is that we would be best to set up as a non-charitable unincorporated association, because it requires the least change from how we currently run and requires the least additional work. TS is waiting for a call back from Making Music to answer a couple of questions to confirm this. We will need to look in the future at templates for the structure so that we can be more open to scrutiny given our income level.

· There are lots of resources available to us as Making Music members, including a lending library for sheet music, which we can possibly use in future terms.

· TS or KM can add other SG members to the account to access all the resources. Let one of them know if you would like to be added.

Facebook update
· RL told us we should be a ‘page’ rather than a ‘group’ because a group is a closed community and people have to seek us out to ask to join and see any posts we make. A ‘page’ is more public. However, village groups don’t let pages post directly to them, so this relies on members sharing choir posts to the village groups.
· RL to attend a Making Music online course called ‘Create a Social Media Strategy’ on 6th February.

Safeguarding Policy
· TS has reviewed it and signed it off.
· KM to add it to the website. Change so that we just have one page for formal policies with pdf copies, rather than whole pages for each policy.

Librarian
· CP has been appointed as librarian for published music.
Choir Fleeces

· TS has a sample Regatta fleece with choir logo embroidered on it. Cost is £23.40. Possible to get cheaper but lower quality fleece for £21. SG agreed that for the price difference it is better to go with the Regatta fleece.

· Choir members would have to pay for their own fleece, so purchase would be optional and wearing black cardigans over choir T-Shirts for performances would still be fine.

· Plan is that someone could run an Easter fundraiser to subsidise the cost of the fleeces. RVB to organise a cake sale.

Social – Meal and Quiz

· AY to check 10th April is available at the Roade House and then send a message on WhatsApp.

· TS to add a poll for attendance.

Suggestions box feedback

· SG looked at the comments and discussed them. TS to send to all members via email so that they can also see the feedback.

· Discussed the rogue’s gallery idea and thought that wearing badges of some kind would be better. SB to find costings for lanyards as an alternative to badges.

Defibrillator locations Hanslope

· There are two defibrillators in Hanslope, both quite far away from the village hall. We should make locations known to members.

· There isn’t one at the village hall. CP to ask about this at next hall committee meeting.

· TS to ask how many members know CPR and how many would like training. We would like to organise training if enough members are interested.
AOB

· Nothing was raised.

Next meeting 28th April 2024, 3pm
